Harte Memorial Park Dedication Will Be Feature Of Teaneck 4th

A general plan for Teaneck's July 4 observances was announced today by the observance committee chairman, Francis W. Lowe.

Announcement followed a meeting of Lowe and representatives of the 2 veteran organizations. Commander George Schmidt and William Middlemas represented Teaneck Post 128, American Legion, and Commander August Hanniball James Franklin represented Captain Stephen Schoonmaker Post, V. F. W.

Feature of the program will be the dedication of Harte Memorial Park, located at Roseville Street and Glenwood Avenue in Glenwood The land was given to the Township by Police Chief Cornelius J. Harte in memory of his brother, John Harte, who died of injuries incurred in the World War.

play space, with wading pool and play apparatus, is the second complete park area to be dedicated in the general park program of the Council and Mayor Milton G. Votee. It is probable that the 42-acre central park will be dedicated next July 4.

The program for the day will follow the same outline as in previous years, with a parade and the dedication in the morning, games at the High School field in the afternoon. and fireworks at night.

The next committee meeting will be held at Town Hall Monday night. Letters have been sent asking representatives from all organizations. Lowe emphasized that in the case of any organization omitted from the mailing list, a representative will be welcome.

Mrs. W. E. Gingras has been The area, used as a children's named secretary of the committee,